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'53 (onuention Initiates 
dchieuement n wards!
MEMBER'S VOTES TO BE FINAL IN

HONORING SCIENCE FICTION GREATS

At the Eleventh World Science 
Fiction Convention in Philadel­
phia on Labor Day weekend, a 
new tradition in the annals of 
science fiction will be estab­
lished, with the formal award­
ing of the First Annual Science 
Fiction Achievement Awards to 
those writers, editors, artists 
and fans whom the members of 
Convention feel have distingui­
shed themselves during the past 
year. This is the first time 
in the history of Science Fict­
ion that such Awards have been 
made to include all fields of 
science fiction endeavor.

It has long been felt that some 
formal system of Awards should 
exist in modern science fiction 
whereby outstanding accomplish­
ments of writing, editing, and 
artistry in the field could be 
properly recognized and made 
known to the world. It is a 
practice well established in 
other fields; among the motion 
picture people and the mystery 
writers, to mention only two. 
Yet it has been acknowledged 
that science fiction fandom is 
unique in the history of liter­
ature, and it is quite fitting 
that these awards be made acco­
rding to the vote of the scien­
ce flctioneers assembling at 
the World Convention.

On the opposite page is your 
official ballot. At this con­

vention winners of the all-mem­
ber poll will be awarded hand­
some statuettes for outstanding 
achievement. All Convention 
members are eligible to vote.

What are your choices for this 
year's outstanding novel? Short 
Story? Fan personality? Pro 
magazine? Read the categories 
to be voted upon, and mail the 
ballot on the opposite page to 
Convention headquarters, P.O. 
Box 2019, Philadelphia 3, Pa., 
before August 2$th:

CATEGORIES

Novel (Either published in 
hard-cover, paper-back or in a 
magazine. Regardless of length, 
if the contents page or the 
publisher describe it as a nov­
el, we'll consider it one.) To 
be awarded to the author.

Short Story or Novelette (Any 
fictional writing too short to 
qualify above.) To be awarded 
to the author. (over)
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Fan Personality (What person 
has done most for fandom in the 
past year?)

Professional Magazine (On the 
basis of over-all excellence in 
the past year.)To be awarded to 
the editor, for the entire 
staff.

Cover Painting To be awarded 
to the artist.

Interior Illustrations or 
Illustration Xi frustrating a 
single story) To be awarded to 
the artist.

Fan Magazine To be awarded to 
the editor, for the entire 
staff.

Fact Article or Article Ser­
ies To be awarded to the auth­
or.

New Discovery (Author or art­
ist with little or no work pub­
lished before August, 1952, who 
has contributed most signifi­
cantly to stf this past year)

Judgement of the voters will 
be final. There will be no 
qualifying or disqualifying 
judges. Votes alone will det­
ermine eligibility in each 
category. Please describe 
choices fully to avoid chances 
of mistake. Please include 
name and date of magazine in 
which work appeared, if possi­
ble.

The Award8 Committee assumes 
no responsibility for illegible 
ballots.

(CUT ALONG DOTTED LINE)

OFFICIAL BALLOT
Name:________________________________________ Membership Card No.

My choices for the outstanding achievements In the period 
between August 1, 1952 and August 1, 1953 are: (PLEASE PRINT)

1. NOVEL _____________________________

2. NOVELETTE OR SHORT STORY _____________________________

3. FAN PERSONALITY _____________________________

4. PROFESSIONAL MAGAZINE _____________________________

5. COVER PAINTING _____________________________

6. INTERIOR ILLUSTRATION (S) _____________________________

7. FAN MAGAZINE _____________________________

8. FACT ARTICLE (S) _____________________________

9. NEW DISCOVERY (author or artist)_____________________________

All ballots must be postmarked on or before August 25, 1953 to 
be eligible. Ballots not submitted on this form will not be 
counted. You may leave some categories blank If you wish. 
Remember you must be a member of the Eleventh World Science 
Fiction Convention to vote. Remember also, to give your 
convention membership card number.
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Harold Grossman 
Ian Macaulay 
Joel Nydahl 
Joan Olivier 
H. H. Teegardin 
Jerome Mendel 
John E. Boyd 
Charles Harris 
Bill Hamlin 
Ruth H. Freeman 
Sam Sackett 
Paul Fundenburg 
Marvin Snyder 
Aurle S. Myers 
Samuel Polin 
John F. LaBarge 
F. Edwin Counts 
Herbert Babklrk 
Bill Berger 
Ray Carmichael 
Steve Bernbach 
Louis Meltzer 
Perry Norris 
Joe Virden 
David W. Hamlin 
A. B. McLaughlin 
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Carol Hickman 
Douglas Hickman 
James 
David
J. K. 
Ellis
John Newton
R. Schoonmaker 
Falcon Printing 
Katherine Jacobyjqq
S. J. Serxner 
Len Udowitz 
Harold Wright 
Joan Hausman
Dave Oliva

Peter B. Clarke 
Robert Coulson 
Eugene Lipowltz 
Sally Lipowltz 
James Taurasi 
Vernon Jaques 
Cosimo Cippone 
F. C. Brown 
P.J. Searles 
Roland Prevost 
Nan Cassidy 
D. Sharp 
Robert De Jongh 
Mrs. A. Archer 
Martin Gold 
Bill Hamllng 
Frances Hamling 
Otto Binder 
Jackie Weiner 
Gerold Feinberg 
Menasha Tausner 
Alvin R. Brown 
Art Saha
Trina Perlson 
Ed Emshwlller 
Frank Paro 
H. L. Gold 
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CONVENTION HOTEL 
RESERVATIONS NOW 
BEING ACCEPTED!!

J. A.
Barbara 
John H. 
Mrs. R. 
Rita R. 
Ron Monsen 
Eugene De Weese 
Seth A. Johnson 
Gerry de La Ree 
Helen de La Ree 
Roger Needham 
Donald Spelrs 
Roberta Murphy 
Ingram McCallum 
Seymour Weinstein 
Roland Dumontet 
Joyce Holly 
Joan Holly 
Anthony de Luna 
Sid Herman 
R. Solomonoff 
D. Papayanopulos 
Dale R. Smith 
Vicky Smith 
Lynn A. Hickman

*
*
* 
*

Use the special* 
enclosed in* 
P R to make* 
reservations* 

rooms in the* 
hotel.*

*
* THE BEST ROOMS GO* 
•OUT FIRST! Get the* 
•card mailed early!*
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Joan Oliva 
Greg Oliva 
George Viksnins 
T. L. Sherred 
Ken Slater 
A.L. Lopez
F» lie
Charles V. DeVetJ?1 
Earl Kemp 
Nancy Kemp 
Joel B. Snyder 
Rhoda Granet 
John Carmicheal 
W. Carmicheal 
Ted Serrill 
Eleanor Lockwood441

442 to 449: names not 
yet submitted

450. John Sidelinger

434.
435.
436.
437.
438.
439.
440.

Pat Jones 
Ed Thomas 
Ben Levy 
Joseph Wrzos 
Julius Unger 
Dave Foley 
C. Galanough 
Ed Addeo

Jean L. Moore
Craige Snader 
James E. Gunn
Edward Zimmerman^Sl.
Jacqueline Rose 2,52. Buddie McKnlght

Cont. p. 1$
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convennon dote

by Milton A. Rothman, Chairman

Occasionally there comes a time 
when one asks, "What am I doing 
here?" One stops suddenly in 
the middle of an activity and 
begins wondering vhat it is all 
about.
This frame of mind has come to 

me in the midst of all the pre­
parations for the forthcoming 
Convention. Now, I've been to 
quite a few science fiction 
conventions----- eight or nine, I
think, and I've been to number­
less minor conferences and con­
fabulations. fou'd think that 
by now I'd know what it's all 
about.
However, it is just this feel­

ing of having been to so many 
conventions in the past that 
makes me stop and wonder just 
what new pleasure I can get 

‘ from the next convention. Are 
we going to roll along through 
the time-worn ruts of typical 
convention programs, or are we 

' going to strike out on some new 
and exciting path that will 
make even an old has-been like 
me sit up and take notice? This 
is one of the major problems 
that concerns me as chairman of 
this convention.

Another problem is even more 
basic. It gets right down to 
the root question; what is it 
all about? What is the purpose 
of a science fiction convention 
in the first place? I ask this 
question in the light of com­
ments that have been made by 
many of the older fans during 
the past year. They get the 
feeling that maybe the conven­
tions are getting too big. It's 
hard for them to have a good 
time because there is too much 
confusion and too many people. 

Some have gone so far as to 
suggest that perhaps we should 
aim at making the conventions 
smaller and better instead of 
the usual bigger and better. 
They question whether it is 
possible to make a convention 
both bigger an^ better.

At the present time it appears 
that we have no choice. The 
convention in Philadelphia is 
going to be no smaller than the 
one in Chicago. This means we 
have to work harder to make it 
better.

These are the kind of thoughts 
which are going around in the 
mind of the chairman. These are 
also the type of things we sho­
uld talk about during the con­
vention. Ror, after ell,the 
purpose <£ a convention is talk 
—exchange of ideas, discussion 
of problems. It is not just an 
exhibition, like a three-ring 
circus. It is a forum where ev­
erybody should have a chance to 
talk. This in itself presents a 
problem: how do you conduct a 
discussion from the floor of an 
auditorium seating 2000 people? 
How does everyone get a chance 
to be heard? This is not a tri­
vial question.
Another question that disturbs 

the minds of many people: how
should the location of the fut­
ure conventions be chosen? 
There is a feeling among some 
people that the traditional 
method of election by thos 
people present at the conven­
tion is unfair and leads to too 
much heated campaigning during 
the conventions. Others feel 
that this is the most fair 
method, and that the campaign­
ing is one of the enjoyable fe­
atures of the convention, ^his 
is a subject which should be 
considered very seriously, and 
should be debated during this 
convention. The present Conven-
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tion Committee has no plans for 
changing the method of choosing 
convention sites; the traditio­
nal method will be followed 
this year. However, discussion 
of the question may lead to im­
proved methods in the future.
There also exists the question 

of a permanent organization to 
sponsor the conventions. Such 
an organization was recommended 
at Chicago, and it is the poli­
cy of the present Convention 
Committee to encourage the for­
mation of this organization, 
with the hope that it might be 
given name and substance here 
in Philadelphia this year.

these questions are interrelat­
ed: how big should conventions 
get, how can a convention be 
operated so as to maintain a 
feeling, of intimacy among the 
attendees, how can convention 
sites be chosen more fairly? It 
is also our feeling that these 
questions should be brought out 
into the open and discussed 
honestly. Therefore we promise 
that sufficient time will be 
allowed at the 11th World 
Science Fiction Convention for 
consideration of these matters.

Milton A, Rothman 
For the Convention Committee. 

Milton A. Rothman, newly chosen 
Chairman of this year's Conven­
tion, was born in Philadelphia 
33 years ago. He studied at the 
University of Pennsylvania, and 
received his Ph.D. in physics 
there in 1952. At present he is 
doing research work in nuclear 
physics at the Bartol Research 
Foundation of the Franklin In­
stitute, Swarthmore, Penna.

Milt has read science fiction 
since the age of ten. In 1935 
he was a founder of the Phila­
delphia Science Fiction Society 
and was the chairman of the 5th 
iiorld Science Fiction Conven­
tion in 1947, and many other 
conferences held in Philadelp­
hia since 1936.He has published 
science fiction stories under 
the name of Lee Gregor, and 
science articles under his real 
name, but does not consider 
himself to be a professional 
author. At one time one of the 
more active fans, he has been 
president of the Fantasy Ama­
teur Press Association, and in 
the period between 1939 and 19- 
1|9 published the Science Fict­
ion Debater, Milty^s Mag, and 
Plenum.
At the present time the exigen­
cies of making a living prevent 
fannish activities other than 
Chairmanning the Convention, 
this being the reason that he 
may be a stranger to the newer 
fans. His wife, Dori,is also 
an active fan—in fact they met 
at the Philadelphia Science 
Fiction Society. (Indeed, rumor 
has it that she joined the club 
for the express purpose of 
catching this man.) Their son 
Anthony Randall Rothman, born 
April 29, 1953, is the youngest 
member of the Eleventh World 
Science Fiction Convention.

★ ★★
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It is with deep regret that the 
Convention Committee must re­
port to the convention members 
the death of the chairman of 
the convention, James A, Will­
iams, who passed away quite 
suddenly in March of this year, 
We who had been working closely 
with Jim since September in 
preparing for the coming con­
vention particularly feel the 
loss of his work, leadership, 
and enthusiasm. Wo one who knew 
him could doubt his sincere 
love for sdience fiction, and 
he will long be remembered for 
his able leadership of the Phi­
ladelphia Science Fiction Soc­
iety and his work as partner in 

the Prime Press.

The convention work will go on, 
under the guidance of Milton A. 
Rothman, who was elected Chair­
man to fill the vacancy left by 
Jim. Milt's experience as the 
chairman of the convention in 
191|7, and in numerous regional 
s-f gatherings has prepared him 
well to step into the breech, 
but as Lester del Rey said in 
his column in SPACE Science 
Fiction, "....we remember how 
hard Jim worked to get the con­
vention for Philadelphia during 
the hectic days at Chicago. It 
Just won't seem right not to 
have him there."

KTTEllTIOn II
Advertisements are now being accepted

for the

CONVENTION PROGRAM BOOKLET
Rates:
* For fan greetings and ads: Full page ^5.gg 

. Quarter page 5.00

a™. In print .1th . greeting lor OKS QUARTER DOU.AB

*For professional and commercial advertisements:

Pull page ¥35.00
Half page 20.00 
Quarter page 12.50

SEND YOUR ADS DIRECTLY TO THE EDITOR OP THE CONVENTION PROGRAM :

David A. Kyle
300 W. 6th St. DEADLINE: 10 August
New York 21, N.Y. 1953
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NOTICEI
Last Call for ADS in the PROGRESS

REPORT

Deadline for Ads in the LAST AND BIGGEST Progress Report 

before the Convention is JULY 1st, 1953.

ADVERTISING RATES

Pull page........$15
Half page.........$8
Quarter page............$5

We will arrange your advertising matter in any 
way that you wish. We suggest you write to the 
editor for further information.

News and advertising of regional conferences,etc. 
accepted at a special rate.

so1* e

SEND ONE DOLLAR TO THE

11th World Science Fiction Convention

Box 2019

Philadelphia 3, Pa.
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11th WORLD SCIENCE FICTION CONVENTION

rules
1. The name of thlB organi­

zation shall be the Eleventh 
World Science Fiction Conven­
tion Committee, hereinafter re­
ferred to as the Convention 
Committee.

2. The purpose of this Con­
vention Committee shall be to 
conduct the Eleventh World 
Science Fiction Convention in 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, In 
the year 1953.

3. The membership of the 
Convention Committee shall com­
prise all members of the Phila­
delphia Science Fiction Socie­
ty, those members of the Hydra 
Club, the Eastern Science Fic­
tion Association, and the 
Little Monsters of America (New 
York Branch) present at the 
organizational meeting on Sept-
'ember fourteenth, 1952, and 

such other persons Interested 
in imaginative fiction as may 
be admitted to membership by 
majority vote at the next reg­
ular meeting of the Convention 
Committee following their ap­
plication to the Secretary of 
the Convention Committee for 
membership. Any member of the 
Convention Committee may be ex­
pelled by a two-thirds vote of 
the whole membership of the 
Convention Committee.

4. The Convention Committee 
shall meet whenever called by 
the Chairman, but not less 
often than once every two 
months. At meetings, one- 
quarter of the membership of 
the Convention Committee shall 
constitute a quorum.

5« The officers of the 
Convention Committee shall com­
prise a Chairman, a Vice- 
Chairman, a Secretary, and a 

Treasurer, to be elected by the 
Convention Committee. No one 
person shall hold more than one 
of these four offices at one 
time. The duties of these of­
ficers shall be those usually
Implied by the 
offices. If an 

names of the 
officer shall

die, resign, or otherwise be­
come unable to carry out his 
duties, the Convention Commit­
tee shall elect a new officer
to take his place at the next 
meeting. Any officer may be 
removed by a two-thirds' vote 
of the whole membership of the 
Convention Committee.

6. The Chairman shall ap­
point the following committees, 
chairmen thereto, and other 
officials: a Rules Committee, a 
Membership Committee, a Program 
Committee, a Publicity Commit­
tee, an Arrangements Committee, 
an Editor of the Progress Re­
port, an Editor of the Program 
Booklet, an Art Committee, an 
Auditor, and such other offici­
als as experience may indicate 
and a majority of those members 
of the Convention Committee, 
present at a regular meeting, 
shall assent to.

7. The day-to-day business 
of the Convention Committee 
shall be transacted by an Exe­
cutive Board, comprising the 
four elected officers of the 
Convention Committee, the 
chairmen of the Rules, Member­
ship, Program, Publicity, Art, 
and Arrangements Committees, 
and the two editors. The 
Chairman of the Convention Com­
mittee shall also be the Chair­
man of the Executive Board. The 
Executive Board shall meet 
whenever called by the Chairman
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but not less often than once a 
month. At meetings, one-half of 
the membership of the Board 
shall constitute a quorum.

8. Meetings of the Conven­
tion Committee and the Execu­
tive Board shall be conducted 
In accordance with Roberts’ 
Rules of Order, though, in the 
absence of controversy, formal­
ities of procedure need not be 
strictly compiled with.

9. These rules may b e 
changed by a two-thlrds vote at 
any meeting of the Convention 
Committee.

10. The Convention Committee 
shall continue In existence 
from Its date of formation, 
September fourteenth, 1952, 
until the completion of the 
Eleventh World Science Fiction 
Convention, the payment of all 
bills Incurred by the Conven­
tion Committee, and the dispos­
al of any left-over funds and 
properties.

-0-
A NOTE ABOUT CONVENTION RULES 

By L, Sprague de Camp

Some fans have misunderstood 
the functions of the Rules Com­
mittee. This committee's duties 
are J to draw up rules for the 
whole Convention Committee, 
which you have just read; to 
draw up rules for the conduct 
of the Convention itself, to be 
submitted to the Convention for 
its approval at its first meet­
ing; to settle questions of 
parliamentary procedure during 
the Convention; and to act as a 
credentials committee for fan 
clubs meaning to nominate their 
cities as sites for the next 
Convention, The Rules Committee 
has been charged with the duty 
of seeing that all such nomina­
tions are bona fide bids made 
by real functioning fan organi­

zations, and are neither mere 
tactical maneuvers nor hoaxes. 
Beyond this the Rules Committee 
has neither the right nor the 
intention to discriminate anong 
cities or fan clubs or to seek 
to impose its preferences or 
prejudices upon the Conven­
tion's choice.

The Convention Committee has 
received proposals from fans to 
change the method of choosing 
convention sites; that is, to 
replace the present system of a 
vote by the whole Convention by 
a permanent Convention Commit­
tee composed of representatives 
of all the fan clubs. Some 
cogent arguments have been ad­
vanced for such a change. On 
the other hand some fans have 
written us objecting to the 
proposal. If the subject seems 
lively enough, we may work a 
discussion of this question and 
a vote on the proposed change 
into the program. In any case 
this change, if adopted, could 
hardly be put into effect be­
fore the 195U Convention. We 
welcome suggestions and opin­
ions on this subject.

You will note that the Rules 
say nothing about amateurs vs. 
professionals in the science­
fiction field. We make no dis­
tinction, holding anybody in­
terested in imaginative fic­
tion" (paragraph 3) to be a fan 
by definition. Our problem is 
not to favor amateurs over pro­
fessionals or vice-versa, but 
to get done the large amount of 
work that a convention entails. 
There is plenty of work to go 
round, and we welcome help frcm 
any reputable source.
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SPECIAL
I nTER P L nn €T R R 9 ST AfR P ISSUE!

Designed by Russell Swanson for the 11th World Science Fiction
Convention, September $th,6th,7th 1953

MARS POSTAGE

’first mars expedition

$10.00 1974

Lj.0 Stanps to a sheet

i^.5O a sheet; ^pl.OO U.S. 
Currency for both series! 
This is a special limited 
issue for members and all 
friends of the Convention

Sheets of either or both series can be
ordered from:

The 11th World Science Fiction Convention 
P.O. Box 2019
Philadelphia 3» Pennsylvania

Proceeds to help defray Convention Expenses.
Notice: These stamps are for decorative purposes 
only, and cannot be used on the covers of United 
States Mail.

(ommiTTEt 
REPORTS 

PUBLICITY COMMITTEE
With the work of many people 

on the Publicity Committee in 
the past few months, and with 
the splendid cooperation of the 
professional science fiction 
magazines and the fan magazines 
alike, members of the Conven­
tion can be assured that the 
11th World Science Fiction Con­
vention has been and will be 
brought to the attention of 
every stf reader and fan in the 
country, time and again. As we 
reported in the last PR, many 
of the pro mags had advertised 
the Convention gratis; since 
then others have Joined in giv­
ing the Convention publicity, 
and still others have promised 
notices and ads for the Conven­
tion in the summer months.

Our efforts are now concen­
trated on getting publicity in 
magazines and fanzines hitting 
the stands and mails during 
the month of August. Besides, 
ads, full-length articles have 
appeared in certain magazines 
(cf. SPACE SCIENCE FICTION 
April 1953, articles in the Fan 
column of IMAGINATION and in 
Bob Madle's columns and arti­
cles in SFQ and DYNAMIC, etc.) 
Alan E. Nourse has written an 
article for OTHER WORLDS that 
hits the stands in August, and 
there will be large ads in both 
OTHER WORLDS and MADGE prior to 
the rush Just before the Con­
vention.

Meanwhile, plane are being 
made for the final stage of 
publicity, the publicity of the 
Convention itself, aiming at 
newspaper and radio coverage, 
and bringing attention of the 
national news magazines to the
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Convention.
Particularly new and inter­

esting at the present time are 
the Convention Commemorative 
Stamps, designed by Russell 
Swanson, samples of which are 
enclosed with this PR. They 
were designed primarily to 
bring the Convention wider and 
more colorful notice.

We hope they will be seen far 
and wide throughout the country 
as the summer wears on, and as 
the time of the Convention 
draws near.
PROGRAM COMMITTEE

The program is beginning to 
Jell. Its form is beginning to 
clarify. Certain features of 
past conventions have been re­
tained as traditional. Others 
have been altered. The altera­
tions are, we hope, changes for 
the better. In a few cases, 
certain changes have been re­
quired by force or necessity.

One major change has been 
made after a good deal of 
thought and cogitation. This 
year we are dropping the cos­
tume ball. We feel that with 
conventions becoming so large, 
a very small percentage of the 
membership come in costumes; 
and those who do Just stand 
around and look at each other.

In place of this, and to give 
an opportunity to those who 
really want to put on a costume 
and strut their stuff, we are 
having the skit contest,whldh 
is described elsewhere in this 
Progress Report. We hope that 
many of you will contribute to 
this contest.

The general form of the con­
vention will be the customary 
Saturday, Sunday, and Labor Day 
Monday. The Saturday program 
will begin at 2PM, with a wel­
coming address, introductions, 
and announcements and the guest 

of honor address by Willy Ley. 
Saturday evening will see part 
of the auction, and a meeting 
of the NFFF, leaving plenty of 
time for everybody to go out on 
the town and get together in 
private parties.

Among other features, the 
Sunday program will Include a 
talk by our guest from Japan, 
Tetsu Yano, a bit of humor from 
George 0. Smith, a symposium on 
Science Fiction as a Career, 
the skit contest, the annual 
banquet, the presentation of 
awards to those chosen by you, 
and diverse pieces of fan en­
tertainment, featuring Theodore 
Sturgeon and his guitar.

The third day will be given 
over largely to talk. There 
will be discussions on matters 
of interest to fans, and of 
course, the election for the 
next convention site. In the 
evening, the remainder of the 
auction will be completed.

This is not the entire pro­
gram, nor is this definitely’ 
the final form of the program. 
But it makes a rough outline of 
the convention that we are 
planning. You will see that' 
this program tends less towards 
the supercolos8al promotional 
aspect and more towards the 
thoughtful, the creative, and 
above all, the interesting.

We hope that you will like it.

ARRANGEMENTS COMMITTEE
Anyone who has a car and 

wants passengers, or anyone who 
wants transportation to the 
convention should write now. 
To save time, write directly to 
the Chairman of the Arrange­
ments Committee,

Irvin C. Heyne 
272 Trent Road 
Penn Wynne, 
Phila. 31, Penna.
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THE PROGRESS REPORTER
Well, here we are with the 

third PR—and we feel justifi­
ably proud, because this issue 
contains much more news of in­
terest to you fans. For one 
thing, here is your chance to 
start plugging for your favor­
ite authors, artists, and edit­
ors for the Achievement Awards. 
Your votes decide the winners, 
and the Awards willbe the pride 
and envy of the science fiction 
world for years to come.
Also, any of you fans who have 

ideas for your skit contest 
should send your plans as soon 
as possible to the Chairman of 
the Convention.

Another suggestion has been 
made by LYLE KESSLER, the youn­
gest member of the Publicity 
Committee (and of the PSFS): He 
suggests that all you fanmag 
editors who are plugging the 
Convention send a copy of your 
fanzine to the editor of the 
Progress Report. Credit where 
credit is due—-we'd like to 
name the fanmags who have given 
the convention real and invalu­
able publicity support in the 
next PR.
Another piece of news worthy of 
note is that TETSU YANO,a 
young translator and s-f fan 
from JAPAN is coming to the US 
for the convention. He is stop­
ping off for the WESTERCON in 
California, and will travel to 
Philadelphia by motorcycle. His 
sponsor is FORREST J. ACKERMAN, 
who is hosting YANO in Los An­
geles, and paying his expenses 
while he is in the U.S. Since 
this is a sort of one-man East- 
Meets -West Fund, Ackerman has 
asked that any fans who w ish to 
contribute to this worthy cause 
send their donations to:FORREST 
J. ACKERMAN, 915 S. Sherbourne 
Drive,Los Angeles 35, Cal. This 
is the farthest any person has 

travelled to a World SF Conven­
tion, and we think it's wonder­
ful, and hope Forry has a flur­
ry of response to his plea. We 
will bring you much more detail 
of YANO'S trip in the next PR.

We promised once that we 
would publish a bus and train 
schedule for fans coming 
to the Convention. However, we 
have been deluged with yowl3 
of protest, screaming that any 
goon could call up and ask when 
the train leaves, give us more 
convention news. So we bow to 
the will of the public. Look up 
your own trains, and we'll give 
you more detail of what to ex­
pect when you get here.

THE CAR AND TRAIN POOL
Marion Mallinger of the Pitts- 

burgh Science Fiction Associat­
ion writes: "We are coming to 
Philly by train, specifically 
the B & 0 Streamliner, leaving 
Friday, Sept. 4 to arrive Phil­
ly Friday evening. Speed, re­
laxation and fun, none of the 
headaches of driving, and round 
trip costs ^19.00 or less, de­
pending on how many come. And 
you have your return ticket, so 
you don't have to save money 
while you're there. There will 
be 15 or 20 of us going on that 
train-——a small convention in 
itself---- so ANY FANS IN OR NEAR 
PITTSBURGH ARE INVITED TO RIDE 
WITH US. Drop a card to MARION 
MALLINGER, 73U Mellon St., Pit­
tsburgh 6, Pa."

A letter from U. of Chicago 
club says, "We are organizing a 
car pool for the Convention for 
benefit of science fictionites 
living in or around Chicago. 
Persons either (a) desirous of 
auto transportation to the con­
vention or (b) driving to the 
convention and willing to take 
one or more passengers in a 
share-the-expense plan, please
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contact EVAN H. APPEIMAN, Pres, 
of U. of Chicago S-F Club, 133 
Laurel Avenue, Highland Park, 
Illinois.

SKIT CONTEST
Among the features of the for­

thcoming Convention will be a 
larger participation by FAN 
GROUPS. To this end we are 
planning a contest of short 
skits or plays. All fan clubs 
and individual fans are invited 
to enter this contest. A spec­
ial prize will be given from 
the Auction for the best skit 
performed. Awards will be made 
on the basis of audience app­
lause.

The following rules will govern 
the contest:

1- Material may be in the form 
of a skit, play, monologue, or 
other dramatic form.

2- Maximum time for each offer­
ing is ten minutes.

3- No scenery should be needed 
beyond that readily available 
in the hall.(Table,chairs,etc.)

4- A short resume of your off­

ering should be in the hands of 
the Convention Chairman before 
August 15th, so that it can be 
scheduled. In event that there 
are more presentations than 
time, the first ones in will 
be used.

Just a reminder about reservat­
ions : the Bellevue- Stratford
Hotel, the convention hotel, is 
accepting reservations now. For 
that warn feeling deep inside, 
it's wise to get the room you 
plan to take reserved well in 
advance. The hotel plays a cri­
tical part in the fun of con­
vention time, and you'll want 
to be in the center of things. 
For your convenience, we're en­
closing a reservation card, 
which can be filled out and po­
sted to the Hotel. Do it now, 
and get it off your mind!

CREDITS FOR PROGRESS REPORT #3 ,

Interior Artwork: Joe Love,
Swanson, R.S.

Cover: Hammond
Makeup: Jenkins, Nourse,

Agnew

members — cont.
453. George E. Dold
454. Flem DeAngeles
455. Robert Slifkin
456. Clarke Walser
457. Fem Cobb 
453. L. L. Shepherd
459. Joe Hensley
460. Phillip Pessln
461. Isaac Asimov
462. Bill Venable
463. Robert Saunders
464. Pat Saunders
465. Martin Horwitz
466. Theodre Engel
467. Allan Howard
468. Rocko Manzo
469. Helen Huber

470. A. E. van Vogt
471. Mrs. van Vogt
472. Sally Dunn
473. Stanltey Crouch
474. Jackie Smith
475. Lucille Cuney
476.
477.
478.
479.
480.
481. Leonard Zettel
482. Beverly Clarke
483. Ben F. Keif er
484. John Strand
485. John B. Meyer
486. Muriel Morris

487. Rowena Thacher
488. William Thacher
489. George T. Arms
490. George Ahlborn
491. Donald R. Marsch
492. Allan Leverentz
493. George B. Martin
494. Bud Marshall
495. Ron F. Cernosky 

Joseph J. Wheeler
497- Jesse Floyd
498. Martin Jukovsky
499. Earl Lamm
500. Anthony Randall

Rothman, Esq.

Continued In the 
Next Report

Elaine Yarmovsky 
Max Yarmovsky 
J. R. Brady 
Robert E. Briney 496 
Joan E. Smith
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